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Friday, August 30: 

Candi Whitaker, Tech Women's Basketball Coach 
 

Mark your calendars; bring your 

kids.  Candi Whitaker, first year 

coach for the Tech women's 

basketball team, will speak at our 

Metro Lubbock Rotary meeting on 

Friday, August 30.  The Canyon 

native was the point guard on two of 

Tech's Sweet Sixteen teams before 

graduating in 2002.  Since then she 

has coached to great success at the 

University of Missouri – Kansas City and Oklahoma State 

University where she was the Associate Head Coach prior 

to being selected for the Tech head coaching job. 

 

Thanks to Director-at-Large Bobby McCloud for securing 

Coach Whitaker for August 30. 
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Thanks to Beef Tasters, Both Metro 

Members and Volunteers Recruited by 

Metro Members 
 

Thanks to everyone who made Monday's Beef Tasting Project a success.  Good 

job!!  We were able to raise over $1000 for these Metro service projects. 

 

Metro Charitable Activities Supported by Our Fundraisers 

 Unsung Heroes and 

Tinney Award 

 Meals on Wheels 

 Rotary Readers at 

Dupre Elementary 

 Harwell Elementary 

Outdoor Lab 

 Westwind 

Elementary 

Children's Needs 

 RYLA (Rotary 

Youth Leadership 

Awards 

 Diabetes Camp, and 

others 

 

 

 

Jason Johnston: Metro's Newest Member 
 

Last Friday Jason Johnston, sponsored by Past President Cal Brints, was initiated into membership in the 

classification of Banking-Business Services.  It takes a village to raise a child 

and it takes a club to mentor a new Rotarian.  Please help Jason and other new 

members take part in all we do as Metropolitan Lubbock Rotarians.  When 

something is said at Rotary such as "Who are our Meals on Wheels drivers 

today?," lean over and say, "We've been doing this ever since the club started 

28 years ago; you need to get the training so you can do it."  Or "Apple Butter 

Festival is coming up; everyone needs to volunteer for a shift."

Beef Tasting this 

summer netted over 

$2100 for Metro 

charitable projects. 
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Gail Barnes and Friends: 

South Plains Wildlife Rehab Center 
 

Gail Barnes from the South Plains Wildlife Rehab Center brought three friends and gave us an 

interesting program on Friday morning. Her friends were Jasper, a Barn Owl, Titan, a six pound great 

Horned Owl, and Digger, a little Burrowing Owl. As she carried the owls 

around the room on her glove, she told us about their program of saving 

wildlife and rehabilitating them back into natural surroundings whenever 

possible. Only they don't accept Prairie Dogs. They conduct educational 

programs and receive around 2,000 wildlife each year. Their facility, located 

at 3308 95th Street is open to visitors.  The Rehab Center is non-profit and 

funded by donations only. 

 

Thanks to Jim Graves for reporting on the Wildlife Rehab Center program. 

 

 

 

Meals on Wheels Drivers 
  

August 30 

SarahLee Morris and Dennis Reeves 

 

September 6 

Ken Clowes and Dan Carpenter 

with Walter and Caryl Smith 

 

For how many years has Metro supported Meals on 

Wheels?  Hint:  Ask a Metro Charter Member. 
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Games Donated to 

Boys and Girls Club 

 

Bonnie Schwarzentraub, Susan Brints, SarahLee 

Morris, Elyn Patterson, Elyn and Ken's grandson, 

Conner, and Walter Smith presented games 

collected from Metro members to the Boys and 

Girls Club.  Thanks to Dennis Reeves for 

initiating the project. 

 

 

 

 

 

Meaning of Each Week's Mystery Person 
 

The "Mystery Person" Program was started to get our members to greet everyone during the meeting.   

Past President Jerry Price used to say, "One of our members has been identified as the 'Mystery Person' 

for this morning’s meeting and he/she has a coin to present to someone.  That person could be the first 

person that shakes their hand, the fifth person, someone who cheered them up this morning; maybe the 

mystery person likes your hair-do.  The point – the mystery person chooses his/her own reason for 

presenting the coin to that particular person – there are no rules.  So, make sure 

you greet everyone this morning because if you don’t, your chances of receiving 

the coin are reduced."  The “Mystery Person” can present the coin to a visitor or 

a member.  The person presenting the coin should tell the club why they are 

presenting the coin to that particular person.  The whole thing gives our club 

members an opportunity to compliment another member for whatever reason.
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Weekly Programs – Consult ClubRunner 

 

Want to know what the upcoming programs have been planned by President Elect SarahLee Morris and 

friends?  Go to our club’s ClubRunner homepage 

(http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=9071) and click on Speakers to get to this screen. 
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Good-Bye, Petch 

Leaving Saturday, August 31, 

to Return to Medical School in Chiang Mai 
 

We enjoyed having you with us.  Come back again soon.  She had plenty to eat including a 14" diameter 

Texas-sized pancake which she gamely attacked. 
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Petch Checks Out Aliens and Carlsbad 
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Happy August Birthdays and Anniversaries to: 
 

 

 

          Birthdays 

8/07 Mason, Greg 

8/08 McAlexander, David 

8/10 Key, John 

8/14 Chalmers, Doug 

8/22 Schwarzentraub, Paul 

(Bonnie’s husband) 

 

Anniversaries 

8/21 McCloud, Bobby & Amber 

 

 

 

 

Cartoon of the Week 

 

Was Dennis a Rotarian?  Maybe not an initiated 

member, but in his heart?  Did he practice 

The Four-Way Test?  Or does he need some remediation? 

 

Is it the TRUTH? 

Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"My Dad said to listen to my conscience.  

My conscience says, 'Go for it!'" 
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Caryl's Questions:  Read On For The Answers 
(Caryl's College of Useless Knowledge) 

 

What were the ten most popular names for boys in 1900?  In 2010? 
 

What states don't use Daylight Savings Time?  What state most recently adopted DST? 

 

In case you wanted to know, Caryl's questions are based on Jon Wilman's 2006 Useless Information: 

Answers to More Than 700 Challenging, Irrelevant Questions published by Fall River Press. 

 

 

 

Career Insights from Jim Graves 
 

The road I followed in my job search: 
 

1. My first job was working in an orange juice factory, but I got canned.  Couldn't concentrate. 

2. Then I worked in the woods as a lumberjack, but just couldn't hack it, so they gave me the axe.  

3. After that, I tried being a tailor, but wasn't suited for it – mainly because it was a sew-sew job. 

4. Next, I tried working in a muffler factory, but that was too exhausting.   

5. Then, tried being a chef - figured it would add a little spice to my life - but I just didn't have the 

thyme. 

6. Next, I attempted being a deli worker, but any way I sliced it, I couldn't cut the mustard.   

7. My best job was a musician, but eventually I found I wasn't noteworthy.  

8. I studied a long time to become a doctor, but didn't have any patience.  

9. Next, was a job in a shoe factory. Tried hard but just didn't fit in. 

10. I became a professional fisherman, but discovered I couldn't live on my net income.   

11. I managed to get a good job working for a pool maintenance company, but the work was just too 

draining.  

12. So then I got a job in a workout center, but they said I wasn't fit for the job. 

Continued on p. 10 

See page 10 

for answers. 
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13. After many years of trying to find steady work,  I finally got a job as a historian – until I realized 

there was no future in it. 

14. My last job was working in Starbucks, but I had to quit because it was the same old grind.   

15. SO, I TRIED RETIREMENT. 

 

 

 

Answers to Caryl's Questions 
 

In 1900 the ten most popular boy's names were:  John, William, James, George, Joseph, Charles, Robert, 

Frank, Edward and Henry. 

In 2010 the top ten were Aiden, Jacob, Jackson, Ethan, Jayden, Noah, Logan, Caden, Lucas, Liam.  

From the 1900 list, the highest ranking name in 2010 was William, 2010's 30
th

 most popular name. 
 

Hawaii and parts of Arizona don't use Daylight Savings Time.  In 2006 Indiana adopted DST. 

 

 

 

No Reason For This 

Picture.  There Was 

Space And I Like It 
 

If you don't think American culture has an 

influence around the world, look at the hat he's 

wearing and how's he's wearing it.  It's not 

traditional Chinese garb. 


